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Newsletter
    Spring 2016
Dates for your diary:  Cheshire Show   21/22  June     Nantwich Show   27 July 

Facebook page

We set up a Facebook page last year to improve communication, report problems and allow members to post infomation and arrange to meet for rides, so please do make use of it! There is a link directly from our website.
Social Events or Trips

We asked for any ideas at the AGM so do please get in touch if you have any suggestions or would be willing to help organise anything?
Horsewatch

For those who didn’t attend the AGM a report on the Horsewatch talk is included below:
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John Dwyer Police and Crime Commissioner for Cheshire was the key speaker on 28 January at the Blue Cap, Sandiway. John explained to a packed room at the Blue Cap that one of his goals was to involve the public in identifying areas of concern in rural crime. He further wished to involve people in helping the police with intelligence and also putting in place security features that would make Cheshire the area that the criminals would find less attractive.

Initially he thought of asking for volunteers from the 39,000 horse riders in Cheshire and equipping them as a police support section. Insurance was then raised as a problem. Who was liable if a horse caused an accident or a rider was thrown off?  After further thought the Horse Watch scheme was launched with the theme “working together on rural crime”. The new mounted volunteer’s initiative encourages riders to report any suspicious behaviour or incidents they witness whilst riding their horses.   Mounted volunteers can be the eyes and ears of the rural community. So far there have been 880 volunteers signed up and they are given a high viz jacket and specific crime prevention advice. Regular alerts are also sent out of any issues such as equine related theft.   
For further information email:  cheshire.police.volunteers@cheshire.pnn.police.uk   or visit www.cheshire.police.uk     A follow up talk by DCI Sarah Heath is proposed on horse related 
crime and security. We are hoping to hold a joint evening with the BHS, perhaps with another speaker and we will let you know as soon as we have a date.
Cheshire and Nantwich Shows  
Do come and visit our stand and have a chat. Dates see top. We may also need one or two more people to help man the stand with a committee member for a slot, so if interested please call Ray Hall on 01829 760348 and you will receive a ticket for the day and make a substantial saving!
BHS Access Week – 28 May – 5 June
Details of events in the north west can be found on the BHS website. We thought it would be an ideal opportunity for members to get out that week and ride our bridleways and perhaps explore somewhere you haven’t ridden before.  If you want to ride a route but want someone to ride with, please either get in touch with one of our committee members, contact our general email address (see footer) or post on our facebook page. If you know a particular route or area you ride in and are willing to accompany someone, again please get in touch. For ideas on where to ride and park please see our website or the Discover Cheshire website.
Aston Ring Bridleway 
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New badger holes have appeared between the existing activity near Pickering’s Cut and Dutton viaduct and have been marked as you can see from the above photo. This section of the  route is not considered safe to ride at the moment, as the hole extends under the bridleway. Contact has recently been made again with the Woodland Trust who own the land and the Council ROW to try and seek a temporary diversion for riders. 

Oakmere Way
Good news!  Planning permission has been granted to MCBA for a small parking area off Stoneyford Lane to cater for  a few trailers / boxes and cars.  This is great but is only the first step as we have to secure significant funding and sort out the details such as security and future management.
Safety concerns have been raised about trailers and boxes parking and off loading in a Forestry Commission layby on Stoneyford Lane, to ride the Oakmere Way. Signs have now been erected by the  Forestry Commission to discourage this as this road can be quite busy. The Oakmere Way leaflet (available on our website) clearly states that no parking is available on Stoneyford Lane. In the meantime, please park in one of the designated Forest car parks or at the Whitegate Way parking area. If you are visiting the Forest regularly, it is worth obtaining an annual permit.
Whitegate Way
Several members have reported problems with three gates to Restricted Byway Whitegate and Marton 26, which runs southwards from the Whitegate Way through Totties Hall Farm. 
These are difficult or impossible to open on horseback and two require horse latches so we have reported these and offered to pay for the latches if the Council will fit them. 
If anyone has any problems with this or other routes please get in touch with us and do use our facebook page to highlight any problems! We also encourage you to report to the relevant Council via the Rights of Way section on their website.
Delamere Forest

We had a meeting with the Forestry Commission some months ago to address a few issues raised by members and the following was agreed:
Delamere Loop – the alternative route to by-pass the Go-Ape from Station Road past the caravan park and railway line to the bridge over the railway has been surfaced last year and the ditch has recently been piped so this route should be better now.
Old Pale An alternative route has been made available for riders to the west of the concrete road where there is a grass strip between the hedge and Eddisbury Wood.  The Education Area  is being re-sited within this woodland so riders are advised not to ride up the central path within this woodland.  The kissing gate at the bottom has been replaced by a bridle gate provided by MCBA.  Access is also available along a grass ride between  Eddisbury Wood  and the main access road for anyone wishing to avoid the road or the path next to the railway line but wishes to cross the railway bridge into the main area of the Forest.  These routes are accessible from the existing multi-user route between the Forest access road and the railway to link with the Oakmere Way via a bridle gate.  
A recent complaint has been received about the use of sharp granite chippings for path surfacing and improvements within the main area of the Forest and we have again raised this issue with the Forestry Commission.  The Forestry Commission have requested that riders keep off the concert area and keep to the designated paths as horses have caused damage here. 
Chowley 1 Bridleway, Bolesworth

Last year we reported an obstruction to the western part of this route through the copse adjacent to the A41 Whitchurch Road near Chowley Lodge on part of the Bolesworth Estate. We have been advised by Cheshire West and Chester Council that this route has now been cleared.  If you ride this route please let us know of any further problems.  

Bishop Bennett Way
Planning permission has now been granted by Cheshire West and Chester Council for a solar farm adjacent to the southern part of the  Bishop Bennett Way at Fields Farm, Agden (15/03109/FUL).  Conditions have been imposed covering construction of a temporary bridleway crossing and reinstatement of the route on completion with gaps in the hedgerows planted.  Riders may experience some temporary inconvenience during construction which should last about three months, but warning signs and banksmen will be used. There are no plans for any temporary closures.  Do let us know if you experience any problems.
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